A message from Deacon John: "Thanks from Rosaline and I for all the cards, gifts and good wishes received on the occasion of our Silver Wedding. Many, many thanks and God's blessing to all."

In this week's Scottish Catholic Observer: From IS Caliphate to Carfin youth rally; Shannon McGurin on the terrors of bringing toddlers to Mass; St Anthony of Padua Relic welcomed to St Mirin's Cathedral.

Readers for 10.00am Mass this week: Monday 27th, Geralyn; Tuesday 28th, Andrea; Wednesday 29th, (1) Aileen & (2) Anne McH, Thursday 30th, Margaret F: Friday 1st, Anne M.

Please pray for our sick and housebound and for those who care for them:

Lorraine Tamburrini, Jo Reilly, Graham White, Ellen Kelly, Ellen Welsh, Lily Halleron, Bernadette Coogans, Alexander Warren, Dan Hughes, Nan Martin, Richard Tamburrini, Chris Cusack, Marjory Hughes, Pat Fullarton, Ann O'Neil, Lorraine O'Donnell, Jack McLaughlin, , Mary Hoban, Margaret Peden, Rose Drumgold, Cathie Spiers, Betty Murphy, Joseph Gallagher, Robert Moffat, Elizabeth Graham, Jim McFarlane, Robert Williamson, Mairi Louise Carberry, Helen Paynter, Dermot Ryan, Fr Michael O'Leary, Ann Robb, Elizabeth Hunter, Patricia Thomson, Richard O'Donnell, Alec Cowan, Harry Sheridan, Debra Smith, Jim Thornbury, Sheila Torrance, Alice Nimmo, John Kane, Peter Dryden, Lyndsay McMahon, Malcolm Buchanan, Michael McShane, Frank Mellon, Olivia Anderson, Mariella Findlay, Laura Cunningham, Joe McGhee, Margaret McPhail, Daphne Dowie, Maureen Russell, Albert Di Maio, Iris Fraser, Mark Di Maio, Mgr Peter Smith, Josephine Smith, Derek O'Neil, Michael Logan, Adriana Sidoti, Phil Moran, Betty Moran, Baby Aiden McCready, Matthew Craig

Recently dead: Laura Niven, Hannah Henry, Margaret McGregor, George Kelly, Liam McMullan, Christine Sarah Maguire (Belfast)

Anniversary: William S Muldoon

Funeral arrangements for Hannah Henry: Service led by Fr Rafal Sobieszuk in Co-Operative Funeral Parlour at 11.00am on Saturday 2nd July, thence to Linn Crematorium at 12 noon.

> May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.

ST BRIDE'S CHURCH

Whitemoss Avenue, East Kilbride, G74 1NN Telephone: (01355) 220005

ADMINISTRATOR: FATHER RAFAL SOBIESZUK DEACON: REVEREND JOHN MCGARRY

Sunday 26th June 2016



Thirteenth Sunday of the Year

Masses

Monday - Friday 10.00am Saturday 6.00pm Vigil Sunday 9.30am, 11.30am, 6.00pm.

Confessions

After Vigil Mass (in the Oratory), During the **Thursday Evening Holy Hour** (from 7pm in the Hall), and on request.

Website www.sbek.org chapelhouse@sbek.org

Twitter @StBrideEK bulletin@sbek.org Hall Bookings: Alfredo Chiappa 230357

Feasts this Week: Tuesday, St Irenaeus; Wednesday, St Peter and St Paul

There will be a special collection at all Masses this weekend for Peter's Pence.

Wednesday of this week is the Feast of St Peter and St Paul, a Holiday of Obligation. Due to prior arrangements in our hall and the High School there will only be one Mass, in the hall at 10.00am.

DEANERY MASS TIMES FOR THE FEAST:

Tuesday 28th (Vigil)	7.30pm	Our Lady of Lourdes
Wednesday 29th:	8.00am	Our Lady of Lourdes
	9.30am	St Vincent de Paul
	10.00am	St Bride's (in our Hall)
	10.00am	Our Lady of Lourdes
	10.00am	St Leonard's (in Primary School)
	6.00pm	St Leonard's (in Primary School)
	7.30pm	St Vincent de Paul

Congratulation to Fr Chromy, Parish Priest of St Leonard's, who will be celebrating the 40th anniversary of his ordination to the priesthood this Wednesday at the 6.00pm Mass in St Leonard's Primary School.

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults): Are you interested in becoming a member of the Catholic church, or simply in finding out more about the Catholic faith? Our parish RCIA programme starts late September - please speak to Fr Rafal if you would like more information.

The Buffet Lunch: Thanks to your generous support of this event and the Coffee Morning and Tombola in May, the sum of £500 was banked this week. Our regular Thursday Coffee Mornings will resume on Thursday 25th August.

The Millport Cycle Run: The Third World Group committee would like to congratulate everyone who braved the rain on Sunday to cycle or walk round the island, especially Fr Rafal who did 3 circuits, and the family who had their time-honoured BBQ on the beach. When handing in your sponsor money after Sunday Mass this week and next, please have your money in an envelope with your name and amount and cross off your name on Fr Rafal's sponsor sheet. It is not too late to donate to Mary's Meals if you haven't already done so. There will be a collage of pictures on display shortly. Again many thanks to those who came on the bus or independently. Despite the rain it was a great day!

St Bride's Parish Day at Carfin this year will be this Thursday 30th June with Mass at 1.00pm in St Francis Xavier Church, and sung Evening Prayer and Benediction in the Glass Chapel at 8.00pm. There is also Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament from 12.15pm to 3.30pm.

Diocesan Lourdes Mass for the sick at Carfin this Sunday at 3.00pm.

The annual Pilgrimage to Scalan takes place next Sunday 3rd July with Mass outdoors at 4.00pm prompt. This year marks the 300th anniversary of the foundation of the college at Scalan in 1716. Scalan can be reached by leaving Tomintoul on the A939 (B9008 Dufftown). Just beyond Auchnarrow, about five miles later, Scalan is signposted on the right on an unclassified but good road, with passing places. For those on satellite systems, AB37 9JS is a useful postcode. It should get you to Chapeltown of Glenlivet. After passing the Church of Our Lady, the whisky distillery and the water-bottling plant, all on your right, the road becomes a country track. Coaches have to stop here, about a mile from Scalan, but cars and minibuses can continue to within walking distance of the house. Thankfully, like good Christians, those who take their cars along this track can be confidently waved down by those who would like a lift. Sensible shoes are required and you should be prepared for any weather.

FOR OUR CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE

Altar Servers: We are delighted that some of our Primary 4 children have decided to thank Jesus for coming to them in Holy Communion by joining our team of altar servers. Thanks to the parents of these ten First Communicants for bringing them along to the recent candidates' meetings. These children will be wearing sashes as a sign of their candidacy for several months and hopefully all of them will join our team of altar servers at some point in October.

Congratulations to the children from St Kenneth's Primary who were confirmed in Our Lady of Lourdes' Church on Wednesday 22nd June. Thanks to the staff of St Kenneth's who prepared the children so thoroughly to receive the sacrament.

Readers Rotas: The rota for 10am Mass from 27th June - 29th July is displayed on the noticeboard in the hall and on the website. New rotas for Sunday 9.30 and 11.30 have also been prepared and will be distributed to readers and uploaded to the website.